Town Board Meeting Thursday, September 14, 2023 7:00pm

This meeting is being held "in-person" in Town Hall. The access information for the meeting has been posted and there are members of the public present virtually.

Members Present: Supervisor Mettler, Councilperson Wolf, and Councilperson Sullivan. Councilperson Judd arrives during Correspondence. Councilperson Gansowski is absent.

Present: Town Clerk Lynn Connolly, Attorney Jon Tingley (virtually).

Call to Order

At 7:00pm, Supervisor Mettler calls the Town Board meeting to order. This meeting is being held in person in Town Hall but we are allowing remote access. This meeting is being recorded and the recording will be posted online within five business days.

Supervisor Mettler opens the Town Board meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Minutes

Supervisor Mettler asks for a motion for approval of minutes for the Public Hearing and Town Board meeting of August 12, 2023, the Public Hearing and Special Town Board meeting of August 22, 2023, the Special Town Board meeting of September 5, 2023 and the Special Town Board Meeting of September 12, 2023.

A motion was made by Councilperson Wolf and seconded by Councilperson Sullivan to waive a further reading and accept the Minutes as written for the Public Hearing and Town Board meeting of August 12, 2023, the Public Hearing and Special Town Board meeting of August 22, 2023, the Special Town Board meeting of September 5, 2023 and the Special Town Board Meeting of September 12, 2023.

Three in favor. Councilperson Gansowski and Councilperson Judd are absent. Motion was approved.

Announcements

Supervisor Mettler announces that she has received a report from Ray Jurkowski regarding the Valley View Bridge:

The Engineer has been reviewing various shop drawing submittals from the contractor.

I met with the Design Engineer, Contractor and Chris Rickard from NYS Parks to discuss the schedule and installation of the County's temporary bridge for use during the construction period.

The temporary bridge is a single lane structure that will be installed on the south side of the existing structure to allow traffic the travel along Valley View Road. Traffic lights will be utilized to control the traffic pattern.

Installing the temporary bridge will allow the contractor to complete the bridge replacement without the need for staged construction and increase construction productivity. It also is anticipated to reduce the overall schedule by two months.

Based on the above, the proposed schedule is as follows:

January - February 2024 - Install temporary Bridge structure and ramps. Open temporary bridge to traffic.

March - April 2024-Remove existing Valley View bridge structure.

May - June 2024-Construct modifications to concrete abutments for the new bridge.

July - September 2024-Steel girder erection and concrete deck placement.

October -November 2024-Final pavement, open new bridge to traffic and remove temporary bridge.

Supervisor Mettler announces that on September 6, 2023, Christopher Quinby passed away. The Town of Copake has lost a good friend. There will be a moment of silence at the end of the meeting.

Correspondence

From-Signe Adam, President, Upper Rhoda Lake Association, letter regarding the Short Term Rental Law

From-Columbia County Board of Tourism, \$500 check for the Bicentennial Committees printing needs

From-Town of Ancram ZBA, letter regarding Notice of Public Hearing; Dawning Farm Area Variance

From-Columbia County Planning Board, letter regarding Town of Copake Local Law-Affordable Housing

From-Daniel Schorr, letter regarding speed in the Hamlet of Copake

From-NYSDOT, letter regarding determination of speed on 7A

From-NYSDOT, letter regarding determination of traffic study on Route 23 at County Route 7 Councilperson Wolf states that the Town tried to have NYSDOT to consider a traffic light at the intersection of Route 23 and 7. This request was made August of last year and in August 2023, they have informed us that a traffic light is not warranted. Supervisor Mettler mentions that she will be writing an article regarding all of the speed requests that the Town has submitted to NYSDOT for the October Copake Connection.

From-NYS Department of Tax and Finance, letter regarding State Equalization Rate

At this time, Councilperson Judd joins the Town Board Meeting.

From-Roe Jan Young at Hearters, thank you letter

From-Lower Rhoda Lake Community, letter regarding fireworks

From-CEDAC, letter regarding the withdrawal of the Pickleball tournament Councilperson Wolf has spoken to the Picklers and they do have an intention of trying to find a date for next year

From-CEDAC, letter of resignation of member Rich Lee

Chair Tom Goldsworthy lets the Town Board know that they will not be seeking a new member at this time

From-Charter Communications, notification

From-Grant Langdon, numerous correspondences which are kept on file at the Town Hall

Supervisor's Report

At a special meeting on September 5, the Copake Town Board passed a law intended to address the issue of housing in the town and region. The law was recommended by a three-person ad hoc committee appointed in January, comprised of Planning Board Chair Bob Haight, ZBA Vice Chair Dale Peterson and Meredith Kane, an attorney recently retired from Paul Weiss and a member of the Columbia County Housing Committee. The law, inspired in part by a law in Amenia, seeks to encourage the building of moderately priced homes, either by requiring developers to include those homes in their projects or to build such homes on a different site. The law also streamlines the approval of accessory dwellings. Permits for such additional residences may be secured from the Code Enforcement Officer. Copake's Town's land use attorney, Ken Dow, drafted the new law.

Before passing the law, the board heard from Copake Planning Board members, as well as the Columbia County Planning Board. Immediately after passing the law, the town board agreed to send the law to the New York State Division of Local Government Services for review. Recognizing that this is cutting edge legislation, the board has requested an advisory opinion from the state and is open to further modifications of the law.

At a Town Hall meeting on Saturday, September 9, our long-time consultant Margaret Irwin said that the law is one of the first in New York. While it may be further improved, ultimately it will be a model for the state.

I am grateful to the three-member committee and Ken Dow for taking a creative, innovative approach to address a crisis in this town. Understandably, this law may need to be amended. There are still areas which need to be fleshed out. Amenia notwithstanding, our law is one of a kind, a first and original attempt at solving this thorny problem. This law is "sui generis" – in a class by itself. Thanks to all, who participated in drafting this important and forward thinking law.

Solar Update

The long saga of Hecate Energy's efforts to obtain a permit from New York State's Office of Renewable Energy Siting ("ORES") is approaching a critical point. On August 25th, ORES issued a "Notice of Complete Application", thereby indicating it was satisfied that Hecate had provided ORES with enough information for it to decide whether to grant a siting permit to the developer. ORES now has 60 days to either issue a draft permit or deny Hecate's request to construct its 60 megawatt solar factory on 267-acres of mostly prime agricultural farmland in Craryville. So, by late October, we'll know where things stand.

On September 7th, Supervisor Mettler and I met at Town Hall with two representatives from Hecate. Matt Levine who is Director of Development, and Cole Corbett, Development Analyst, who has joined us this evening. Welcome back to Copake.

This was the first in-person meeting with Hecate since January 11th. It happened only because I told two supporters of the proposed Shepherd's Run facility that Hecate, far from being the "community partner" it promised to be, had not been in touch with Town officials in months. They reached out to Hecate, and Mr. Levine subsequently contacted me.

Mr. Levine told us this was his first visit to Copake. He said he has replaced Alex Campbell. He apologized for Hecate's failure to communicate directly with the Town, and promised improved communications going forward, noting that Mr. Corbett will be attending future Town Board meetings. Curiously, Mr. Levine said that most Copakeans support the proposed project, noting that in his experience with other projects, opponents are typically "more vocal" than supporters. Supervisor Mettler promptly disabused him of that notion, indicating that the Board's position that the Shepherd's Run proposal is too big and is poorly sited, mirrors the view of the vast majority of Copakeans. She added that the Town Board remains united on this.

Mr. Levine's misimpression is likely fueled by the few Hecate supporters with whom he spoke, before he and Mr. Corbett met with us.

Mr. Levine told us that he hopes it will be "feasible" for sheep grazing and agrivoltaics to be part of Shepherd's Run, but that no decision has yet been reached. This is a departure from Hecate's filing in response to ORES' 3rd Notice of Incomplete Application that "no active agricultural practices will occur within the fenced area containing the solar arrays during the operation of the Project." So it remains unclear whether Shepherd's Run has been aptly named — will there be sheep?

Even as ORES approaches a siting permit decision, we await a decision on our motion to reargue the appeal of an adverse decision in the ORES regulations lawsuit. That case, brought by Copake, five other small, upstate towns, and seven non-profits, seeks to overturn the regulations under which ORES operates — regulations that were written by Hecate's own energy consultant! Under these regulations, ORES has been able to deny towns —"host communities" — a seat at the table when siting decisions for their towns are made. That is, Copake could be precluded from directly participating in the siting decision-making process, decisions that would have profound impacts on Copake's local environment, character, and economy. As you know, no taxpayer dollars are being spent on this litigation.

And finally, some very important, breaking news: Two days ago, Copake's attorney for solar matters, Ben Wisniewski, attended a Procedural Conference call convened by the Administrative Law Judge (ALJ) assigned to Hecate's Shepherd's Run siting application and the Chief ALJ for ORES. Mr. Wisniewski told us that at the conference, the ALJ announced a tentative schedule for the ongoing application process, including two days of public hearings after the holidays in early January, to be held right here, in this room, at Copake Town Hall! Mr. Wisniewski said that in his experience with 94-c siting application cases, this is unprecedented. He also noted that accompanying ORES on the Procedural Conference call were representatives of the NYS Department of Agriculture & Markets and Office of Historic Preservation. Their attendance suggests that ORES is seriously assessing Copake's concerns about the project's proposed siting on prime soils, and on what formerly was the Niver Farm (now Rasweiler Farm), which has historic significance due to the Mohican occupation of 1859.

It is unclear at this point how ORES' pending decision — to issue Hecate a draft permit or to issue a Notice of Denial — will affect the procedural schedule. In the meantime, we await ORES' decision with fingers crossed. I will continue to report as developments warrant.

Stay tuned...and thank you.

Department Heads/Committee Reports

Kellie Nardin, Chair of the Bicentennial Committee and Catherine Mikic, Chair of the Historic Marker's Project inform the Town Board of the dates and schedule of the Bicentennial Celebration.

Supervisor Mettler states that both Ms. Nardin and Ms. Mikic came to the budget workshop the other day where they proposed their budget request to the Town Board. Supervisor Mettler states that their budget requests are actually not done until the October meeting but wants them to be free to go ahead and start making plans provided that they both understand that they cannot sign any contracts or spend any money without coming back to the Town Board. Ms. Nardin, Ms. Mikic, and the Town Board all agree of this understanding.

Public Forum

Lindsay LeBrecht, Copake Lake resident, there is a huge objection with many reasons, to the proposed solar development in Craryville. She is happy to hear of the two day Public Hearing but hopes it is not too late. There is a huge amount of objection to this alleged project. Many people thank the Town Board for all that they have done.

Bill Newcomb, Copake resident, strongly objects to the Hecate project.

Lindssay Lebrecht also brings up the point of the decrease of home values to the people that live next to the project. They have repeatedly asked for some sort of compensation and were denied every time and that is morally wrong.

Councilperson Wolf mentions that at the meeting this matter was raised and both Mr. Levine and Mr. Corbett said they would look at it anew.

Catherine Mikic, resident, the land of Copake has a long and deep history rooted in agriculture. It is important to consider the cultural landscape. Copake is a historic landscape. The town's future economic development and its identity, is so connected to the cultural landscape. As she understands it, the Hecate project would just completely demolish the rule of the aspiration of creating Copake as a heritage destination site which has really heeded increasing our economic activity.

New Business

a. Cold Storage Building- Update Highway Superintendent Bill Gregory

Highway Superintendent Gregory updates to Town Board of the progression of the cold storage building. The electrical portion should be finished within the next two weeks. The overhead doors are backordered until mid-October.

b. Band Shell-Update Park Superintendent Bill Gregory

Highway Superintendent Gregory updates to Town Board of the progression of the band shell. He spoke with Wes Coons today and it is expected that the delivery of the band shell is 18 weeks. Mr. Coons is expecting the plans for the foundation and still anticipating the fall for the pouring of the foundation.

c. Memorial Garden Design Plan-Update Park Superintendent Bill Gregory

Highway Superintendent Gregory updates the Town Board on the progression of the Memorial Garden. Highway Supervisor spoke with Eric Clark today and he is anticipating starting to work on the garden in the next two to three weeks.

d. Sand Building-Park Superintendent Bill Gregory

Highway Superintendent Gregory states that the Highway Sand Building is around 33 years old. It has 12 ft. walls and 12 ft. walls above that and in late August they emptied all of the materials out of the building so that they could pressure wash and paint the walls and unfortunately found some damaged areas that haven't been seen in probably 10 years. Highway Superintendent Gregory met with Wes Coons and a concrete specialist regarding temporary fixes but this will have to be addresses next year or the year after.

Highway Superintendent Gregory received a ballpark estimate of between \$4,000 and \$5,000 to fix the temporary repairs of the sand building and asks the Town Board for approval to do so.

A motion was made by Councilperson Judd and seconded by Councilperson Sullivan to authorize the Highway Superintendent to commence repairs on the sand building and spend whatever is necessary which is projected to be between \$4,000 and \$5,000.

Four in favor. Councilperson Gansowski is absent. Motion approved.

e. Easement Agreements for Church Street Municipal Lot

Supervisor Mettler asks Attorney Tingley to update and summarize the easement of the Moylan property on Church Street in which he does.

A motion was made by Councilperson Wolf and seconded by Councilperson Sullivan to authorize the

Supervisor to negotiate and execute an agreement with Erin Moylan concerning Ms. Moylan's easement rights relative to the Church Street municipal lot.

Four in favor. Councilperson Gansowski is absent. Motion approved.

f. Advertisement for Bids for Church Street Lot

A motion was made by Councilperson Sullivan and seconded by Councilperson Judd to advertise for bids for the reconstruction and expansion of the Church Street Lot pursuant to notice prepared by Barton and Loguidice.

Four in favor. Councilperson Gansowski is absent. Motion approved.

Supervisor Mettler mentions that these bids are returnable by Monday, October 2, 2023. It is the Town Board's expectation that the lot will be paved in October.

g. West Copake reduction s speed limit

This has been addressed earlier in the meeting.

h. Craryville Traffic Light

This has been addressed earlier in the meeting.

i. 2024 Budget

Supervisor Mettler states that the Town Board had their budget workshop on September 12, 2023. The full Town Board was in attendance as well as the accountant, Bob Patterson, the Administrative Assistant, Gwen Menshenfriend, and Highway Superintendent Gregory. The Town Board unanimously moved the budget from the status of tentative to preliminary. Supervisor Mettler suggests setting a Budget Hearing for 6:45pm on Thursday, October 12, 2023. The Town Board agrees and the Town Clerk will post the Public Notice.

i. CAC-NYSERDA Grant

Councilperson Judd gives the Town Board a brief status report of the EV chargers followed by a brief discussion regarding changes to the layout of the charging stations.

A motion was made by Councilperson Judd and seconded by Councilperson Wolf to authorize the Supervisor to sign the letter dated September 14, 2023 to NYSERDA.

Three in favor. Councilperson Sullivan opposes the vote. Councilperson Gansowski is absent. Motion approved.

k. Planning Board Reimbursement

A motion was made by Councilperson Wolf and seconded by Councilperson Judd to approve reimbursing John Urban up to \$105 for his attendance at the Planning Seminar

Four in favor. Councilperson Gansowski is absent. Motion approved.

Old Business

a. Update on Copake Rapid Care

Supervisor Mettler states that we are in the midst of finalizing the donation process with the CMH Foundation which should be complete by the months end as well as a campaign for giving to the Copake Rapid Care. Further, there is a possible candidate to begin running the Care Center, hopefully, to open the doors by the end of the year. A brief conversation ensued.

b. Update on NY Forward

Supervisor Mettler states that the meeting on Saturday, September 9th went great. Margaret Irwin, our consultant, presented. In advance of the meeting and as a result of the meeting, they received further interest from the meeting. The application is due on September 29, 2023 and we are asking people to write letters of support. The information is on the town website, townofcopake.org.

c. Short Term Rentals

Councilperson Wolf states that in addition to the concerns that were raised in the correspondence, he thinks they are very close and he will meet with Councilperson Gansowski and Ken Dow to see if there is anything left to do before moving it forward.

d. Welcome to Copake Gateway Signs

Councilperson Wolf states that Mr. Haight has graciously agreed to contact and meet with the NextGen installers to put up four Welcome to Copake signs.

e. Pickleball Tournament

This has been addressed earlier in the meeting.

Resolutions

TOWN OF COPAKE RESOLUTION Number 26 of September 14, 2023

To Authorize the Expenditure of Funds from the Town of Copake Capital Improvement Reserve Fund for Professional Legal Services and Disbursements Costs Relating to the Copake Hamlet Streetscape and Parking Lots Project, Subject to Permissive Referendum

WHEREAS, the Town of Copake has authorized and executed an engagement letter (the "Agreement") with Gilchrist Tingley, P.C. for professional legal services; and

WHEREAS, the services to be provided under the Agreement include legal services in connection with the Copake Hamlet Streetscape and Parking Lots project, which will include improvements of the County Route 7A streetscape (lighting, landscaping, streetscape furnishings and equipment), acquisition of property rights, development of parking lots, and construction of sidewalks (the "Project"); and

WHEREAS, Gilchrist Tingley, P.C. will separately itemize and invoice such legal services and disbursements as may be related to the Project;

WHEREAS, the Project constitutes a capital improvement, as that term is defined under N.Y. General Municipal Law § 6-c (1) (b); and

WHEREAS, the Project is within the scope of the type of capital improvement to be financed under the Town of Copake Capital Improvement Reserve Fund established on June 9, 2016; and

WHEREAS, the cost of professional legal services relating to the Project constitute part of the cost of the capital improvement itself for which funds from the Town of Copake Capital Improvement Reserve Fund may be expended and for which the Town of Copake Capital Improvement Reserve Fund was established; and

WHEREAS, the Town Board finds and determines that the funds of the Town of Copake Capital Improvement Reserve Fund may be used to finance the cost of such professional services under the Agreement as part of the capital improvement project, subject to all applicable requirements under law, including without limitation, such authorization of expenditure being subject to permissive referendum; now, therefore,

It is hereby **RESOLVED,** that pursuant to the provisions of section 6-c of the New York State General Municipal Law, the expenditure of funds for professional legal services under the Agreement in furtherance of the Project is for a proper purpose for which the Town of Copake Capital Improvement Reserve Fund was established; and

It is hereby **FURTHER RESOLVED**, that upon audit and approval of vouchers/invoices presented to the Town Board for such professional legal services and related disbursements rendered in relation to the Project, separately itemized and referable to the Project, the Town Board authorizes the expenditure of funds in amounts as may from time to time be approved by the Town Board, but not to exceed \$10,000.00 without further resolution subject to permissive referendum, from the Town of Copake Capital Improvement Reserve Fund to finance the professional legal services under the Agreement in furtherance of the Project; and

It is hereby **FURTHER RESOLVED**, that this resolution is subject to permissive referendum and shall only take effect as set forth in New York Town Law § 91; and

It is hereby **FURTHER RESOLVED**, that the Town Clerk is hereby directed to, within ten (10) days of the date hereof, post and publish a notice setting forth the date of the adoption of this resolution and containing an abstract of this resolution concisely stating the purpose and effect hereof and stating that the resolution was adopted subject to a permissive referendum.

Roll Call Vote The foregoing Resolution, offered by Supervisor Mettler and seconded by Councilperson Wolf was duly put to a roll call vote as follows:

Resolution #26 Dated September 14, 2023 Copake, New York

Roll Call Vote. Supervisor Mettler yes

Councilperson Wolf yes

Councilperson Gansowski yes

	Councilperson Judd Councilperson Sullivan	yes yes
Lynn M. Connolly, Town Clerk		

(seal)

September 14, 2023

TOWN OF COPAKE RESOLUTION Number 27 of September 14, 2023

To Opt-In to Offer Roth Contributions Option as Part of the New York State Deferred Compensation Plan for Employees of the State of New York and Other Participating Public Jurisdictions

Whereas, the Town of Copake has adopted the Deferred Compensation Plan for Employees of the State of New York and Other Participating Public Jurisdictions (the "Plan") for Town of Copake employees; and

Whereas, the Town of Copake does not currently offer an option for Roth contributions for employees; and

Whereas, under the federal SECURE Act 2.0, under certain circumstances, employers may be required to provide for Roth contributions to their retirement/deferred compensation plans; and

Whereas, the Plan Administrative Service Agency has requested confirmation as to whether the Town of Copake will offer Roth contributions pursuant to the Plan; and

Whereas, the Town Board finds it necessary and appropriate to authorize Roth contributions both as a mechanism for encouraging retirement savings and as assurance that the Plan, as offered by the Town of Copake, is consistent with federal legal requirements, both now and in the future;

Now, therefore, **BE IT RESOLVED**, the Town Board hereby authorizes the Town Supervisor to notify the Plan Administrative Service Agency that the Town of Copake will opt in to offering Roth contributions provisions as part of the Plan and to take such other, further and different steps and complete and sign such documents or instruments as may be necessary to provide for Roth contributions pursuant to the Plan and to effectuate the intent of this Resolution.

Roll Call Vote The foregoing Resolution, offered by Supervisor Mettler and seconded by Councilperson Sullivan was duly put to a roll call vote as follows:

Resolution #27 Dated September 14, 2023 Copake, New York

Roll Call Vote. Supervisor Mettler yes

Councilperson Wolf yes Councilperson Gansowski yes Councilperson Judd yes

	Councilperson Sullivan	yes
Lynn M. Connolly, Town Clerk		
(seal)		

Town of Copake RESOLUTION Number 28 of September 14, 2023

Resolution Supporting Submission of a Proposal to the Capital Region Economic Development Council to Select the Copake Hamlet for up to \$4.5 Million of Strategic Investment Through Round 2 of the New York State New York Forward Program

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Copake supports the NY Forward Program's "comprehensive approach to boosting local economies by transforming communities into vibrant neighborhoods where the next generation of New Yorkers will want to live, work and raise a family;"

WHEREAS, The Town of Copake shares the goals of the DRI to:

- Build a strong foundation of placemaking
- Grow the local property tax base

September 14, 2023

- Build a diverse population, with affordable housing and accessible employment opportunities
- Create an active, desirable downtown with a strong sense of heritage
- Attract new businesses that create a robust mix of shopping, dining, entertainment and services
- Provide amenities that support and enhance downtown living and quality of life;

WHEREAS, Copake has worked enthusiastically to develop a long-term vision, goals, strategies and projects for our hamlets with significant community engagement (see www.copakewaterfronts.com);

WHEREAS, in 2023 the public and proposed project sponsors have come together to offer a suite of expanded and new business ventures focused on farms, agriculture, local food and beverages, farm stores and restaurants, therapeutic riding, farm access, affordable farmworker housing and farm stay accommodations.

WHEREAS these projects include farm succession, multiple ventures by woman owned companies and engagement of workforce and participants of all ages and abilities.

NOW THEREFORE, the Town Board approves and strongly endorses the proposal requesting that the CREDC select Downtown Copake for participation in the NY Forward Program and affirms a high level of public and community support for these investments.

Roll Call Vote The foregoing Resolution, offered by Supervisor Mettler and seconded by Councilperson Wolf was duly put to a roll call vote as follows:

Resolution #28

Dated September 14, 2023 Copake, New York

Councilperson Wolf yes
Councilperson Gansowski yes
Councilperson Judd yes
Councilperson Sullivan yes

Lynn M. Connolly, Town Clerk

(seal)

September 14, 2023

Appointments

None

Budget

- a. Preliminary Budget to Actual Report-August 31, 2023
- b. Agreement to post Budget to Actual Report

A motion was made by Councilperson Wolf and seconded by Councilperson Judd to approve and post the budget to actual report for August 31, 2023.

All in favor. Motion approved.

Councilpersons' Reports

Councilperson Sullivan reports that the Park Commission met the other night. They are preparing for future events coming up; the tractor pull, trunk or treat, and the Christmas holiday celebrations. They have also sold four more Memorial Bricks.

Councilperson Wolf reports that everything that he needed to say has already been covered.

Councilperson Judd reports that he has nothing else to report.

Public Forum

Lindsay LeBrecht asks what would prevent someone from parking their car at the EV charging stations, charging it, and then not moving it.

A brief conversation ensued.

Ms. LeBrecht asks regarding the band shell, can it be dedicated to Chris Quinby.

Bob Haight raises concern of the sheep that were brought in last November and asks the Hecate representative about this. He does not personally know but will follow up with his consultants and get back to Mr. Haight. Mr. Haight then asks of the Albany project that Hecate is working on.

Bill Newcomb again speaks about the majority of the town is against the Hecate problem. Mr. Newcomb brings up the speed limits in Copake.

Supervisor Mettler asks if anyone would like to say anything about Chris before having a moment of silence for him and the following people spoke:

Terry Sullivan
Richard Wolf
Lindsay LeBrecht
Jeffrey Judd
Jeanne Mettler
Bill Newcomb

At this time, there is a moment of silence in memory of Christopher Quinby.

Approval of Bills

None

Next Meeting Date

Thursday, October 12, 2023, 7:00pm

Executive Session

None

Adjournment

Supervisor Mettler and the Town Board adjourn the meeting in memory of Chris Quinby.

Four in favor. Motion approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Connolly Town Clerk